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20TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Sunday, August 16, 2020

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT:
Wednesdays from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. in St. Benedict Church
BAPTISMS:   Families desiring baptism for their child must be
registered in the parish. Parents must attend a preparation class.
BULLETIN DEADLINE:   Articles must be submitted in writing
by noon on Wednesdays and are subject to approval by the
pastor. Space is limited, so we reserve the right to edit.

FACEBOOK PAGE:  Live-Streamed Mass every day.
“Christ Our Light Parish, Guernsey County, OH.”

HOSPITAL VISITATION:  Please call immediately if you or a
loved one is in the hospital.
MINISTRY TO THOSE IN NURSING HOMES, HOSPITALS,
AND THE HOMEBOUND:  If you or a loved one wishes to
receive the Eucharist or have regular pastoral visits, please call
the parish office.
RECONCILIATION:
St. Benedict Church - Saturdays at 4:00 p.m.
Sts. Peter and Paul Oratory - Sundays at 11:45 a.m.
And by Appointment
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:  Parish School of Religion (PSR)
classes for children in grades K through 8 are held Sunday
mornings from September to May.
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA):
Adult preparation for Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation. Call
Fr. Hrezo or Pat Farley for information.
SCHEDULING MASS INTENTIONS:  Anyone wishing to
schedule Masses on special days, especially weekends, should
do so at least 6 months in advance.
WEDDINGS:  Arrangements must be made six months in
advance.
WELCOME TO OUR PARISH:   Registration forms can be
found at the church, oratory and parish office.

Then Jesus said to her in reply,
“O woman, great is your faith!
Let it be done as you wish.”

Matthew 15

EXCERPTS FROM THE LECTIONARY FOR MASS ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.            © LPi



The RCIA is in the process of formation. The classes will
be held on Thursday evenings from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
in the conference room of St. Benedict Church.

Parishioners interested in serving as team members
are asked to let Pat know, even if you were on the team
in the past. If you or someone you know has indicated an
interest in the Catholic faith, please contact Fr. Paul or
Pat Farley at 740-432-7609, or Pat can also be reached in
the evenings at 740-439-2255.

K of C Breakfast at Bob’s (Bob Evans)
Friday, August 21, at 8:45 a.m.
All Knights of Columbus and any Catholic men are
invited. Come have a FUN breakfast! Membership is not
required. The restaurant maintains all health requirements.
Please call Ron Engott for seating arrangements (740-
685-5759).

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Lectors Jacob Padden Theresa Poulos Gene Mailot David Krak
Ushers Donald Poole Craig Stickelmeyer Alan Bay David Casasanta
Cantors Folk Group Mary Schlacks Choir

Saturday (SB)
5:00 p.m.

Sunday (SSPP)
12:15 p.m.

Sunday (SB)
10:30 a.m.

Sunday (SB)
8:00 a.m.

Ministers of the Altar for Saturday & Sunday, August 22-23, 2020

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
RCIA     ... a journey in faith

Offertory for August 8-9, 2020

Adults ................................................................. $8,139.00
Children ...................................................................... 4.00
Miscellaneous ......................................................... 210.00

Weekly Budget Amount Needed................ $9,000.00

Saturday, August 15 5:00pm SB † Carl and Mari-An Brill (Birthday) by Buddy and Donna Brill

Sunday, August 16  (20th Sunday of Ordinary Time)
8:00am SB People of Christ Our Light Parish
10:30am SB † Timothy Hack by the Grubbs, Grace and Lohman Families
12:15pm SSPP † Dave Scholik by Tom and Jacquie Adamik

Monday, August 17 8:35am SB † Dr. Mary Beth Vahala by Irene Mailot

Tuesday, August 18 8:35am SB † Pam Motil by Friends

Wednesday, August 19 8:35am SB † Margaret Holan (Anniversary) by Jackie Holan

Thursday, August 20 8:35am SB Intentions of the Franciscan Sisters of Christian Charity

Friday, August 21 8:35am SB † Lucille Davis by Fr. Hrezo

Saturday, August 22 8:35am SB † Tony Mingione (Birthday, August 23) by Barb and Family
5:00pm SB † Mike Zeleznik (Birthday) by Family

Sunday, August 23  (21st Sunday in Ordinary Time)
8:00am SB Intentions of Madalyne Ludovici (Birthday) by Mother
10:30am SB † William Schlacks by Family
12:15pm SSPP People of Christ Our Light Parish

Mass Intentions for the Week of August 16, 2020

JUST A REMINDER:  For your protection and ours, we ask that
everyone wear a face mask at Mass.



Sunday, August 16
After Masses ....... Scrip Sales (Marian Room)
11:45am ................ Confession (SSPP)
Monday, August 17
9:00am .................. Rosary
Tuesday, August 18
9:00am .................. Rosary
Wednesday, August 19
9:00am .................. Rosary
9:00am-9:00pm..... Eucharistic Adoration (SB
............................. Church)

4:30pm .................. Evening Prayer and Benediction
Thursday, August 20
9:00am .................. Rosary
Friday, August 21
8:45am .................. Knights of Columbus Breakfast
............................. at Bob’s (Bob Evans)

9:00am .................. Rosary
10:00am ................ Scrip Sales (school office)
Saturday, August 22
9:00am .................. Rosary
4:00pm .................. Confession (SB)
Sunday, August 23
After Masses ....... Scrip Sales (Marian Room)
11:45am ................ Confession (SSPP)

Schedule for This Week

Table of Plenty
Suggested food donations for

August are soups, pasta and
ready to eat meals. Please
place your donations in the
marked box in the Marian Room
of St. Benedict Church.

In addition to the packaged food generously
donated by members of our parish, Grace Food
Pantry will be happy to accept any produce that we
want to share from our gardens, even if a small
amount.

Different, however, from the packaged food, the
fresh fruit and vegetables need to be taken
directly to the pantry at Christ Lutheran Church
on the corner of Steubenville and 11th/Clark Street.
Someone will be there to receive donations Monday
throuth Friday from 9 a.m. to Noon in the church
basement and shared with those who come for the
daily lunch.

Access to the Pantry is from Steubenville Avenue via
the church driveway across
the street from the Orme’s
parking lot. This is one
way that we can “do
something” to help our
neighbors in need during
the Covid crisis.

I want to thank everyone who warmly welcomed
me back to this parish for my summertime
assignment, first as a fellow layman then as a
transitional Deacon. Many of you provided help
and guidance. Thank you for being a blessing.
I will return to my seminary in Detroit for one
last school year this Fall with many fond
memories. Who knows what next year will
bring us all, but with your prayers in support, I
will become a priest for our Diocese. Thanks in
part to you. God bless!

Yours in Christ,
Deacon Jeremiah Hahn



We ask your prayers for all
men and women serving in our
armed forces and those who
put themselves in harm’s way
to protect and serve others.
Steven Barrows, Makenzi Carna,
Becky Chesar, Phillip Cram, Carl
Duch, Scott Fearn, Luke High,
Travis Jackson, Jeremy Jones,
Michael Kuhns, Joshua Lucas, Ryan McGough, Jeff
McKnight, William Miller, J.C. Minarchek, Josh Norris,
Anthony Stevens, Jesse Walters, Sean Weir, Steven
Whaley, Zach Williams, Zac Wilson, Ethan Wray

Beth Anderson, Megan Archer, Bob Barlock, Larry
Beck, Dorothy Bednarski, Joe Bennor, Whitney Benson,
Marcella Beros, Bill Bodner, Steve Bodner, Frank Booth,
Brinley Boyd, Imelda Bruney, David Callihan, Rosie
Campbell, Diane Carkin, Melanie Carna, Jeff Carpenter,
Patti Cartner, Milt Cerny, Chesler Family, Monica
Chicwak, Yung Chuang, Karen Chumney, Lee Cline, Mike
Cowgill, Anita Cox, Jennifer Cox, Linda Delik, Peggy
Ditto, Angie Doerfler, Sister Miriam Dosch, Carl James
Duch, Patty Eibel, Liam Elliott, Mary Evans, Betty Fannin,
Jen Fannin, William “Buzzy” Ferguson, Marsha Finley,
Greg Gibson, Pat Graven, Louise Hack & Family, Steve
Hall, Dave Hanes, Stephen Hannum, Mark Hayes, Mary
Ann Haynes, Jane Hemlar, Violes Henry, Lorriane Hesson,
Dolly Hitzel, Sally & Ted Hoey, Sally & Payton Hubal,
Bob Huffman, Laverne Ingles, David, and Paul Iten,
Rachel Jirles, Josh Jones, Diane Krall, William Kyser Jr.,
Dorothy Lackney, Amara Larrison, Mike Long, Andrea
May, Lisa McGregor, Joyce McPeak, Keagan Meek,
Angela Merva, Hayley Morris, Mary Ann Pachuta,
Christine Palmer, John Palmer, Dick & Frances Pavlov,
Lynda Pawlowski, Carole Pekari, B.J. Petrasko, Sally
Pfalzgraf, Ben Pickenpaugh, Richard Riesbeck, Don Ross,
Emma Ross, Connie Rummell, Mary Schmid, Jett Schmitt,
Terri Scott, Rosemary Sebek, Irene Sekel, Steve Shedlock
Jr., Carys Singler, Mallory Smith, Mike Smith, William
Smith, Ramona Springer, John Sprouse, Loretta Stahovec,
Louie Stahovec, Mark Stahovec, Mary Stoner, Stephen
Storch, Ken Stump, Loran Stutz, Chris Seward, Steve &
Ethel Stasny, Don Thatcher, Margaret Urdak, JoMarie
Wasik, James Weidlich, Matthew Wentzel, Bill and Cathy
Whitmire, Don and Grace Whitmore, Jodie Williams,
Andrea Yakubik, Helen Yakubik, William “Bill” Yoho

Please pray for all God’s children who are ill,
homebound or in nursing homes, and those
who care for them.

August 16 .................................. Rev. William Cross
August 17 ............................... Msgr. George Coyne
August 18 ............................. Rev. Timothy Davison
August 19 .............................. Rev. Samuel Saprano
August 20 ................Rev. Jonathan St. Andre, TOR
August 21 ..................................Rev. Daniel Heusel
August 22 ................................Msgr. James Boehm
August 23 ...................Rev. Nathan Malavolti, TOR

PRAY FOR OUR PRIESTS

Denver Archbishop Samuel J. Aquila wrote in the
diocesan newspaper, The Denver Catholic, “Catholics in
good conscience cannot support candidates who will
advance abortion.” The Archbishop continued, “When
people of faith do not stand up for their beliefs, the
government will become ‘god’ and impose its belief on the
citizens.”

“Catholic voters must make themselves aware of where
the parties stand on these essential issues. The right to life
is the most important and fundamental right since life is
necessary for any of the other rights to matter. The direct
killing of innocent human life must be opposed at all times
by every follower of Jesus Christ. There are no legitimate
exceptions to this teaching. Christians must reflect on the
platforms of both parties, with an emphasis on the human
life issues.”

“But in voting, Catholics must look at how each party
platform supports human life from conception through
natural death, the freedom of religion and the freedom of
conscience, the family, and the poor.”

With faith and hope in the Risen
Lord, we pray for the eternal

peace and happiness of:

Tom Chappelear



The school is really taking shape for our opening on
September 1! Milfair Carpet did a wonderful job replacing
old worn out carpet in two classrooms and replacing it
with new tile. Thank you to Bob Stoner and Karen Yeagle
for their many hours of hard work - cleaning, waxing and
making repairs in the buildings. Teachers have begun
working in their classrooms, including rearranging
furniture to place student workspaces “6 feet apart”.

Also, many thanks to Fr. Paul for overseeing many of
the facility projects – a new asphalt topcoat on our
parking lots, the drain under the courtyard parking lot, and
repairs to the school roof will begin this week. A very
productive summer indeed!

The faculty continues to prepare for the challenges of
the upcoming year. They will participate in professional
development in Google Classroom (for remote learning if
necessary), Mindset of Acceleration – to move our
students forward after the lengthy time away from
school, and lots of in-service on keeping our students and
staff safe.

Have a blessed week.

In His Name,
Sue Sanders

The Parish School Religion (PSR) will begin classes
Sunday, September 20.  Classes will be held in
several rooms in the St. Benedict Church building
this year. The rooms will be sanitized each week
after class.

Parents of students who do not attend St. Benedict
School are encouraged to enroll their children in
PSR grades K - 6 .

Children in the 2nd grade will prepare for First
Reconciliation and First Communion in the Sacra-
mental Prep class. Students in the 5th and 6th
grades will prepare to receive the Sacrament of
Confirmation.

It is vital to the future of our Faith to train our
children in the traditions of our Catholic heritage.

Registration forms can be found in the Marian
Room of St. Benedict Church and the back of Sts.
Peter and Paul Oratory.

PARISH SCHOOL
OF RELIGION

Grades K thru 6

Begins Sunday,
September 20, 2020

9:15-10:15 a.m.  (after 8:00 Mass)

To continue growing familiar with our twin parish in
Caracol, Haiti, we will have information in this
“Caracol Corner” in our bulletin over these next
several weeks. This week we focus on the daily
challenges they face from food insecurity, made even
more precarious with the COVID-19 restrictions.

The majority of farming in Haiti is on small-
plotsubsistence farms, with mostly manual labor, and
traditional farming techniques. Over 50% of Haiti’s
food is imported.

Almost half (49%) of Haiti’s population of almost 11
million are undernourished per the UN. According to
the UN World Food Program, about 1/3 of Haitians

need urgent food assistance, and about 10% overall
are considered in an emergency situation. Current
humanitarian assistance from outside of Haiti has
been essential to avert a higher level of crisis.

According to the USAID Famine Early Warning
System (FEWS) Network, the North and North
Eastregions of Haiti, which include Caracol, are at
IPC Phase 3, which they define as:
Phase 3:  Acute Food and Livelihood Crisis;
Highly stressed and critical lack of food access with
high and above usual malnutrition and accelerated
depletion of livelihood assets that, if continued, will
slide the population into Phase 4 or 5 and/or likely
result in chronic poverty.

St. Benedict School
Faithfully Educating God’s Children Since 1911

The Chalkboard

The Caracol Corner



READINGS FOR THE 21ST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Sunday, August 23, 2020

Peter’s confession of faith shows he is open to exercising the power of the keys to the kingdom of heaven. As
disciples of Jesus, we too are called to be people of faith. To prepare ourselves to celebrate these sacred
mysteries, let us seek pardon for the times our faith has wavered.

The readings focus on the power and fidelity of God made manifest in human ministry.

The prophet Isaiah delivers to Shebna the results of his unfaithful behavior. But
God will continue. A new “officer” will be appointed who will be invested with
the keys, a symbol of the power and authority of God.

This theme is picked up in the Gospel reading where Peter is given the keys to
the kingdom, symbolizing the power and authority of Christ. But the focus is
sharpened. Isaiah refers to the wrongful behavior of Shebna. Christ responds to
the positive faith expressed by Peter.

Isaiah 22:19-23
I will place the key of the House of David on Eliakim’s shoulder.
How well do I exercise the power of God in my life?

Romans 11:33-36
For who has known the mind of the Lord or who has been his counselor?
How do you discern “the mind of the Lord” in your life?

Matthew 16:14-20
You are Peter, and upon this rock I will build my church.
How faithful are you in listening to the teaching authority of the church?

Our Gospel passage for next week, August
23rd, jumps forward to the 16th chapter of the Gospel of
Matthew. And, we encounter another passage that
develops a couple of themes we’ve had throughout these
past several weeks’ readings:  a) expressions of either a
strong faith or a weak faith and b) the purification of the
faith of Jewish and Gentile believers.

In this Sunday’s Gospel, the Gentile Canaanite woman’s
faith in Jesus is contrasted with that of the Jewish
Pharisees. In next Sunday’s Gospel, St. Peter’s Jewish
faith in Jesus will be compared with the pagan Gentile
believers in the region to the north and east of the Sea of
Galilee.

Among the reasons this series of questions and answers
between Jesus and Peter is set in that area of the Sea of
Galilee is to show that St. Peter’s faith in Jesus has a
universal – worldwide – impact. That area was controlled
very thoroughly by the Romans and was a hub of their
regional activities. An elaborate shrine had been built into

the rock on a huge hillside. This shrine was filled with
statues of the various Roman gods. Bearing this in mind,
consider how St. Peter responds to Jesus’ question, “Who
do you say that I am?” St. Peter exhibits a good, strong,
Jewish faith by declaring boldly with all of these statues in
front of him, “You [Jesus] are the Christ, the Son of the
living God.”

When Jesus affirms Peter by giving him the “power of the
keys,” to bind and to loose on earth and in heaven, this was
an echo of a key passage from the Old Testament that we
will read as our First Reading next week, from Isaiah 22.
That passage describes the authority of the prime minister
of the kingdom of Judah. This authority enabled the prime
minister to speak in the name of the king. And, this
authority could be handed on from one prime minister to
the next. In light of St. Peter’s declaration, prompted by the
living God, our Heavenly Father, Jesus confers a prime
minister’s authority on St. Peter. He could speak in Jesus’
name and in his authority. And, again, this is something
that would have a worldwide and universal impact.



Pastor’s Letter

The name addition given to St. Peter reflects the setting
as well. “You are Peter [i.e. Rocky!]” – recall that huge
stone hillside where they were standing. “Upon this rock
[not that pagan hillside rock] I will build my church.” He
was given an additional name to supplement Simon, which
in a positive sense means something alive, a variety of
grass, though something that could be swayed by the
wind. Jesus gave him the additional name, Peter, something
even more solid – a rock.

The Lord invites us, too, to make a declaration like Simon
Peter, to acknowledge Jesus as God. Our own faith in

Jesus, which is both alive and growing like fertile reeds
and solid as rock, is to help us to have greater hope in light
of the various challenges to faith we experience in our
daily lives. And, this faith is not something passive and
only defensive in the face of those challenges. It is some-
thing that the gates of the netherworld will not be able to
resist. The Lord wants to help us to go beyond our fears
and to see how faith in Jesus transforms our world from
one of emptiness and superficiality – like those idols on
the hillside – to a world that is both alive and stable. May
our Heavenly Father help us to experience Jesus as our
merciful and eternal life-giving Messiah!

If you’re in St. Benedict Church in the near future, you
might notice a different scent in the air. We had been
using Pine Sol and another cleaner called, Fabuloso, to
keep the surfaces inside thoroughly sanitized. I had
jokingly referred to our churches as “St. Benedict of the
Pine Sol Forest” or “Christ Our Fabuloso Light”. We’ve
been using a bit more Murphy Oil (woo hoo to Colgate-
Palmolive) and some Old English recently to protect and
restore some of the wood finish.

Anyway, the more recent scent is in fact grapefruit,
which is the fragrance of the formula in our new electro-
static sprayer. That should make the sanitizing of our
churches and school go noticeably quicker and with a
formula that is easier on the wood, too.

I’d like to acknowledge our St. Benedict School staff and
teachers for going the extra mile in preparation for a safe
re-opening of the school this year. Actually, I know so
many of our parishioners have key roles in all of our
area school districts. Blessings to you for your efforts to
ensure a wise and safe return to school. What a challenge
to be double-preparing (planning both for in-class
instruction and for the possibility of returning to remote
teaching)!

Please note that when our St. Benedict School begins on
Tuesday, September 1st, the school Mass on Thursday will
be held at another time, later in the morning. That way, we
would be able to maintain distance between those
attending the 8:35 a.m. Mass and the students plus have
some time between the Masses to re-sanitize the church.
As mentioned last week, a few more fix-up projects are
underway, including the roof of the main school building
this upcoming week and a new layer of mulch on the

playground. Thank you to the Callihan family (Chelsea,
who is our First Grade teacher, her husband, Derrick and
children) who power-washed that playground equipment
recently, helping to prep the playground for the new year.

Please note likewise that we have established a way to
make offerings to the parish and school online. It is a
process that was established by the Catholic Extension
Society, which provides many resources for dioceses like
ours that has been re-designated as a “mission” diocese.
The Diocese of Steubenville received a grant from them
to be able to offer this service to all of our parishes. If you
go to our parish website, www.christourlightparish.com,
you can see on the main menu a link entitled “Online
Giving & Offerings.” Here are the instructions you
would see there:

• Please click on this link:
https://together.igivecatholic.org/info/steubenville.

• Go to the middle of the page and to the drop-down
boxes under “Donation”

• Select “Parish”

• From “ORGANIZATION NAME” select “Christ Our
Light Parish (Cambridge),” which should be the last one
on that list.

• The minimum offering at this site is $10.00. You could
also provide a gift to St. Benedict School through this
site as well. Thank you, again! 

May the Lord keep us protected and healthy and, as
always, well prepared for the gift of eternal life!



Bernie Krall
740/432-1010

berniekrall@gmail.com

Chiropractric
Physician

DR. RICK COX

(740) 439-1485

ANTIQUES

637 Wheeling Avenue
Cambridge, Ohio 43725

(740) 432-4369

Register to Win a Free Oil Change
at Dunning Motor Sales!

Name_____________________________________
Phone_____________________________________

Deposit this coupon in the offertory basket at Mass.
Drawings held monthly.

Next drawing will be held Monday, August 31, 2020

Congratulations Ethel Stasny!
(Our July Winner)

ST. BENEDICT SCHOOL
220 N 7th St, Cambridge, Ohio 43725

(740) 432-6751

Catholic Education
for Children

Grades Kindergarten - 8
We now offer Preschool!

 
1251 Cambell Ave, Cambridge OH 43725

Phone:  740-432-2870    Fax:  740-439-4400

www.cambridgeusedcars.net

AIRPORT SERVICE AVAILABLE

Please cut off and place in the offertory basket at Mass or mail to the parish office.
New parishioners are welcome and should register as soon as possible. Registration forms can be

found in the vestibule of St. Benedict Church and at the back of Sts. Peter and Paul Oratory.

Change of Address                    Moving out of Parish                    New Phone Number

Name:________________________________________________  Email:____________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________Phone:__________________________

Hospice of Guernsey, Inc.
A special kind of caring!

P.O. Box 1165, Cambridge, Ohio 43725     (740) 432-7440
Also serving Belmont & Noble Counties

New & Used Hot Tubs
See them all on our web site:

www.BuddyBrill.com
email:  buddy@buddybrill.com

1-800-223-1240

Knights of Columbus
Cambridge, Ohio

Rosary & Business Mtg:
2nd Tuesday Each Month ~ 6:30 p.m.
Council Chambers

Frank A. McClure
Counsellor-At-Law

Concentrating in the Field
of Estate Planning, Wills & Trusts

(740) 432-7844

People to People
Counseling Services for Adults,
Children, Families and Individuals

740-432-1800
www.peopletopeopleohio.com

at Seneca Lake Marina * 740.685.0003
The Dockside Restaurant

Open April thru October
Closed Mondays

Coleman’s
Fish Fry

Friday 4-9

ESTABLISHED 1924

One of Ohio’s
Finest Carpet

 Stores

1316 Wheeling Ave., Cambridge
439-5571

Longinie-Gibson
Insurance

122 Southgate Parkway
740-432-5655

Open Arms Pregnancy Center

141  S  11th  St ,  Cambridge, OH
Free Pregnancy Tests / Free Ultrasounds

oapccambridge.org     call 740.439.4568     txt 740.280.6908

      9108 Southgate Road, Cambridge          439-4465
DUNNING MOTOR SALES, INC.

Sunday Dinner Platter - 11am-6pm
Full Buffet on Easter & Mother’s Day - 11am-6pm

55 South 23rd Street
Cambridge

740-432-6899

1731 Southgate Pkwy
Cambridge

740-439-1919

 Sales & Leasing -- New & Used

Frank J. Dosch, CLU, ChFC
Jared A. Dosch, CLU, CFP®

(740) 452-4596

Northwestern Mutual

Tom Apel Piano Service
1207 Portland Avenue
Phone: 432-5502

Piano Tuning,
Repairs, Adjustments

www.JETAutoGroup.com

Phone:  (740) 255-5784

Buddy & Donna

Directors: James M. Law, Milton O. Law,
Jacob Koch, Kris Gibson

120 North 11th St.   (740) 432-5705

Bundy-Law
Funeral Home

ANKER’S APPLIANCES

223 North 1st Street, Cambridge

432-5948

Amana - Bosch - Crosley
 Frigidaire - GE - Speed Queen

Primary Care for all ages.
medicalassociatescare.com                           740.439.3515

Breakfast  ~  Lunch  ~  Dinner
Full Menu ~ BBQ on Site

Woodlawn
Dental Center

Dr. Franklin Maximo
“Serving the Community

for 25 Years”
* Bring this in to receive $25 off dental

treatment!
* New and Current Patients
* Cannot be combined with other offers

740-421-4606

Thorn-Black
Funeral Homes, Inc.

Two Locations to Serve You
Cambridge - Quaker City

439-1365 or 679-2691

Win a Free Oil Change at
Stoner Automotive
10306 Orr St., Byesville

740-685-7870

Name_______________________
Phone_______________________

Deposit this coupon in the
offertory basket at Mass.

Drawings held the 2nd & 4th
Wednesdays of each month!

Congratulations Veronica Norman!


